
•reaTSHM FED NT 

The British, and. Canadian attack in the west goes on 
through the flood and the mines, the machine guns and 
the concrete, towards the Rhine. British troops, 
under First Canadian Army Command, (their Bren 
carriers loaded on Buffalos) add new waterborne units 
to an infantry already schooled to fight in the air 
as well as on land * German-made floods and 
devastation add to the difficulties of the advance. 

British gunners, hammering away at enemy resistance-
points in the heavily wooded Reichswald country 
between Cleve and Goch, fire with target-practice 
precision. * 

The long, straggling lines of prisoners are fast 
becoming the most familiar scene of this stage of the 
war. Three thousand Germans were the total catch in 
this operation. The small number of British 
guards underlines the extent of the enemy's beating. 
Inside Cleve (once a bastion of the Siegfried Line) 
the last stage of mopping-up goes on. 

^neray rearguards are squeezed from their few 
remaining holes while the main armoured strength 
moves relentlessly past them, on into Germany. There 
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veterans are going forward to do, in the personal 
message he has just issued to them. "so we emba 


